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Acting Commodore's Report 

We are about to start our busiest social season and I hope that everyone will come along and enjoy themselves.  We have tried to spread out the events this year so that we only have one or two per month so I hope you will be able to come to all of them.
We have the Dunkirk veterans coming on 4th September for their annual lunch.  It will be a very busy day with about 110 people sitting down, plus another 20 helpers after the veterans have left.  If you are not helping with the event I would ask you not to come to the clubhouse.  The best place to watch the event is on the Weybridge Bank where all the Little Ships will moor up after disembarking their veterans.
The next event is the Sail Past on Sunday 18th September. There is a list on the board for those who wish to take part or come and watch.  There will be a lunch available which is being organised by Maggie.
After that we have Ladies Night on Saturday 8th October organised by the men led by David Morse.  Last year this had to be cancelled due to lack of support so come on Ladies, ask lots of guests, male guests will not be expected to help, and come and have a fun night out.  Background music while we eat then dancing the night away to Sticky Jack.
We are still looking for a volunteer to run the Christmas Party on Saturday 10th December. The Committee will always help with advice, flyers, etc.  The New Year’s Eve Party will be a DIY event the same as last year which was a great success.  Everyone brought a plate of food, we provided our own music and played silly games!!
The details of the Dinner Dance on 19th November are given later in this newsletter. Please let us have a good turnout as this is one of the major club events of the year.  The Ship Hotel is bigger than last year at Warren Lodge so we will be less crowded.  They have their own car park under the arch to the right of the hotel.  They will let us have a code to raise the barrier when we leave.
If you can’t get up to the club to put your name down please ring me  before Friday 28th October.

Lesley Hamments
Acting Commodore
August 2016

	
	
 
Ref:  Commodore
14th August 2016

In order to ensure the continued smooth running of the club. following the very 
sad loss our Commodore Jim Pothecary. your committee have appointed Vice Commodore Lesley Hamments as Acting Commodore and committee member Chrissie Drummie as Acting Vice Commodore until the next AGM to be held in January 2017.

Under Lesley's chairmanship the management of the club is continuing to carry forward all the matters in hand, prior to the loss of our dear Commodore Jim Pothecary.

Lesley is doing an excellent job as Acting Commodore, but does not want to be appointed Commodore and it is therefore your committee's decision not to call an Extraordinary General Meeting of the members to appoint a replacement Commodore.

In the event that any member insists an Extraordinary General Meeting of the members be called to appoint a replacement Commodore, they may do so under club rule 8.1 by submitting a written application to the Honorary Secretary bearing the signatures of 20 voting members of the club.

A precedence for the course of action taken by your committee was set when Fred Basson stood down as commodore and was replaced by Jan Walker as Acting Commodore without an EGM being held.

The financial cost to the club plus the demands on the time of committee members and Officers in holding an EGM were also considered by your committee when arriving at their decision, the club's programme of boating and social events also dictates that the first convenient date for any proposed EGM would be Sunday 23rd October 2016, only twelve weeks before the club's AGM
 
For your information

Club rule 9 FILLING OF VACANT OFFICER POSITIONS states that the management committee shall call an Extraordinary General Meeting in accordance with rule 8 (this rule assumes there is a candidate willing to be elected as Commodore) specifically for the purpose of electing any replacement.

Rule 8.1 requires that a majority of the committee must vote in favour of calling an Extraordinary General Meeting or that 20 members must submit a signed request for an Extraordinary General Meeting.

It is also a requirement under rule 6.8 that to achieve a quorum at an Annual General Meeting 50% of all members declared eligible to vote must be in attendance, this rule is in place in order to prevent any small group of members approving self interest decisions that may not be in the interest of the majority of the members and it is the interpretation of your committee that this rule must therefore also apply to an Extraordinary General Meeting and therefore with rule 6.8 mind it is felt highly unlikely that a quorum will be achieved.
Your committee hopes that you the members will be happy to allow the status quo to prevail until the next AGM.

In the event that members wish to make application to the Honorary Secretary for an EGM, please feel free to use a reply to this emailed newsletter for that purpose.

All legal and statuary matters concerning the club are the responsibility of the Honorary Secretary and all correspondence and comment regarding this matter should be directed to the Honorary Secretary

Yours sincerely
Rob Fry
Honorary Secretary 
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Dates for your diary ... 
 
September
Sunday 4th                               Dunkirk Veterans’ Visit
Sunday 18th                             Commodore’s Sail Past

October
Saturday 8th                             Ladies Night.
Saturday 29th                           Laying Up Supper

Please ensure that should you wish to attend any of the above events, that your names are put down on the notice board at the club as soon as possible.  Thank you.
 
 
With regards to the above forthcoming functions, please don't forget that the club is always looking for members to volunteer and help organise these events.  If you don't feel that is something that you can do, you can always offer to help with the decorations, which are usually done on a Friday evening, and help is always required to clear tables, wash up, tablecloths to be laundered.

There are many jobs and so few people ... can you give any time to help?
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Weybridge Mariners’  Annual Dinner Dance
Saturday 19th November at The Ship Hotel, Monument Green, Weybridge
From 7.00 pm ‘til late
 
After your complimentary “Welcome” drink, there will be a three-course meal,  menu choices are on the notice board and in the Newsletter.
 
Then dance the night away to the swinging Derek James - third year in a row.
 
£45 per person
 
Please put your names and menu choices (link to menu document attached below) https://gallery.mailchimp.com/c74d5d0274077f9767e590674/files/wmc_menu_2016.pdf
on the sheet on the board in the club or mail to jimlesham64@gmail.com. 
Payment by cheque, payable to WMC Ltd, to Lesley Hamments by Friday 28th October - at the latest
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ATYC Rally West India Dock
26th, 27th & 28th August.

Four boats from the club attended the West India Dock Rally; Alouette, Kalipso, Mirabella and The Willows.  All of the boats made their own way to the docks, and reunited upon arrival.  The docks have changed slightly since the last time we attended the rally, two years ago, with even more construction of high rise apartments taking place.

The weather over the course of the bank holiday weekend was absolutely glorious, and made for a lovely time to be in the capital. There were some beautiful boats in attendance at the event, such as a large Sunseeker and Fairline Squadrons etc, but even they were eclipsed by the spectacular sailing clipper Stad Amsterdam, that arrived on Saturday and took up residence in the dock.

Everyone took advantage of the activities that were on offer, both in the docks, with WMC member Jess from Gorjess (attending with Scouts) taking part in the Kayaking, and Roger taking part in the dinghy sailing.  Sadly, the bung was left out of the skin on Roger’s dinghy, and both he and his sailing colleague found themselves in the cold water of the dock!  Rogers only previous attempt at dinghy sailing in Mauritius also ended the same way, so we're wondering if he will be third time lucky and actually manage to stay afloat next time.  In the meantime, Chris and Su took themselves off to join the revelers at the Notting Hill Carnival, but I'm not sure that Chris was completely impressed with the music or its loudness, as evidenced by the picture that Su provided!

The bar B Q on Saturday night, and the formal dinner on Sunday night were both well attended, with Jess and Gordon and Rosie and David Sowter from the Thames Scout Cruising Club sharing our table. This was decorated by Jess and Rosie with a wonderful RNLI centrepiece decoration  for the competition.  Sadly they didn't win, boo!

The trip home was eventful, extremely choppy and not helped by the large Thames Clippers and inflatable ribs that were dashing around.

Owing to the large numbers of boats on the way home the locks were very congested, and so we stopped at 5.00pm and moored at Chertsey overnight, continuing on the following morning and finally reaching our home marina, Bray, at 2.00pm on Tuesday.

It was an enjoyable weekend, and the weather was glorious, but it was just a little disappointing that there wasn't more of a turnout of boats from the club. 
 
Lynne Pothecary
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Boat for Sale
 
MYOWNIE the beloved boat of our sadly departed Commodore, Jim Pothecary.

Built in 1998 - Length : 7.3 metres ( 23 feet 11 inches ) - Beam : 2.1 metres ( 6 feet 11 inches). Powered by an Inboard Diesel engine with a power of 21 HP.
 
Myownie was specifically built to navigate canals, as well as rivers, and has practically covered much of the canal system in the UK. She is perfectly reliable and starts first time without any problems.  She comfortably sleeps two people, and would be ideal for weekending and shopping trips.

She is very easy to cope with single handed, for anyone who wants low cost everyday boating.  Make us an offer.

Contact Roger on mobile number 077347 45152 for more information, or should you wish to take her for a test drive. 
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Can you help Naomi?

On Saturday 17th September 2016, Naomi Riches (London 2012 Paralympics Gold Medalist) will start her latest challenge - to set a new Guinness World Record as the fastest woman to row down the River Thames in a single scull --- 165 miles from Lechlade to Gravesend Royal Pier.

Naomi will be raising money for IN-vision, the charity she became Patron of in 2014, raising awareness of the eye-condition they support (infantile nystagmus) and celebrating ability. 

The ATYC Chairman, David Jones, is escorting Naomi down to Gravesend aboard his Broom (Severa) accompanied by Andew Bernstein.  (Webmaster comment “I believe Andrew aboard Knot Arf will now be accompanying.”) The AYTC have asked for help from Weybridge Mariners to get Naomi through Shepperton Lock as quickly as possible, and will require help between 11.00pm and midnight to make this possible.

If you are able to help, then further information can be found on the following link:  http://www.thegreatthamesrow.org/
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For discussion...

At a recent Friday club night the talk turned to the difficulties of parking in the vicinity of the lock, particularly when there is a function on at the club. As Gerry Ring lives on the Towpath, approximately 400 yards from the club, it was suggested that members of the club could park in his premises and the walk to the club from there.

Gerry is happy to provide this facility, as long as he is given notice, and are there any ideas on covering that last 400 yards for those who are not so great on their pins?

Perhaps this is a point for further discussion either on a club night or a Sunday lunch time?
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Subject: Pod coffee machine
 
The club are considering getting a pod coffee machine.  Would you use it if we had one and what drinks would you like?
 
Do you have a pod machine and if so, what make, is it easy to use and does it make good drinks.  Feedback please to Lesley Hamments.
  
 

 
Joke Corner  ... 
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